Minutes of the meeting of Burythorpe Parish Council held on Tuesday 12 July 2022 in the Church Hall

Present: Mrs J Hall (Chair), Mrs C Schofield, Mr I Collingwood, Mr I Hutchinson, Mrs J Simpson, Mrs J Raine, and Mrs G Massey (vice-chair).  Also present:  Mrs S Syms (clerk)

1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Mr A Kilvington and Ms D Hill.
 
1. MINUTES
The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated and it was agreed that they were a true record.

1. MATTERS ARISING 
Kennythorpe stream/ditch cleaning – no further progress.
Action: Clerk
Village Website – this is now up and running again. Craig Nattress is now hosting and running it.
Jubilee mugs – these were ordered and distributed to those that requested them. There was a shortfall of 2, so another order was put in, with a few last minute extra requests!
Action: Clerk

1. ASSET OF COMMUNITY VALUE
Work has been done trying to track down the old paperwork but to no avail. Clerk to contact Gary Housden at RDC to get up-to-date application form.
Action: Clerk
1. YORKSHIRE WOLDS AONB
Consideration is being given to designating the Yorkshire Wolds as an AONB; initial feedback is being sought. The PC decided that on balance it would prefer for it not to be an AONB, due to the area becoming a tourist hotspot and the negative impact on communities if it were to become too popular. It was felt that greater consideration should be given to develop areas closer to cities, with better access created for these areas.

1. CHEQUES AUTHORISED
J Simpson – reimbursement for planter costs - £54.87 (546)
J Raine – reimbursement for Jubilee prizes - £8.49 (547)
Autela – payroll Apr-Jun - £66.32 (548) 
			
1. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
None

1. AOB
It was reported that a horse chestnut tree past the southern exit of the village appears to be dead. Due to the harsh dry conditions experienced this summer causing many trees to shed leaves early, it was agreed to wait until spring to see if it comes back to life.

The speed of traffic in the village was mentioned, and that even those travelling around 30mph could cause serious harm. It was agreed that the 20s Plenty scheme should be looked at.
Action: Clerk
1. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
 The meeting was closed at 8.21pm. Next meeting on Tuesday 13 September 2022. 


